Lamar High School
SDMC Meeting
3/10/2021

Meeting Called to Order: 7:30am
Meeting Minutes
Rollcall and Introduction of new member:
Principal Graves called the meeting to order.  
Principal Graves asked the committee to approve the minutes from the previous SDMC meeting.  A motion to approve was made, approved by Jennifer Dollinger, seconded by Jennifer Martinez. All members were in favor.
[bookmark: _Hlk66885718] A motion was made to approve the agenda.  Motion to approve was made, approved by Amanda McGee, seconded by Billie Wesley.  All members were in favor.
Attendees: Present during the Microsoft Teams meeting were Rita Graves, Max Cabrera, Elicia Davis, Jennifer Dollinger, Mark Krimm, Christy Cobb, Tiffany Noble, Jeffery Shalin, Patrick Jefferson, Jennifer Martinez, Keri King, Sergio Arjon,  Mary Ellen Fernandez, Blake Wilson, Justin Wingard,  Billie Wesley,  Gretchen Himsl, Pat Rosenberg and Mackenzie Wilson, Raul Rivera- Colon, Rachel Rutledge and Amanda McGee.
Mrs. Graves presented the following:
IB Evaluation Report:  
[image: Pencil]Key Strengths
Over the course of the visit to your school the IB visiting team found the following to be the key strengths of the IB across your school:
• Many teachers in the school shoulder the responsibilities of maintaining the programmes, and they do so with devotion to their students’ consistent growth and development.
• Lamar High School provides opportunities for a diverse group of students to receive an internationally accredited education with a broad range of extracurricular activities in its new state of the art facilities. The school offers students a “small school feel – big school opportunities” by organizing students in diverse settings, called ”neighbourhoods”, of approximately 200 students.
• Teachers and students across the school consistently demonstrate attributes of the IB Learner Profile and engage in their work together with great understanding and respect for one another.
• Parents value the programmes and understand its promotion of international mindedness and the IB learner profile traits.
• Teaching and learning is differentiated and engages students in reflecting on how, what and why they are learning.
• The programmes promote student independence and provide them with opportunities for real world connections.
• The school has created a strong culture of collaboration.

[image: Pencil]Areas of Focus
Areas that the school may wish to focus on during the next review period include:
• Ensuring that the written curriculum, which should be informed by IB publications, is reviewed regularly to incorporate developments in the programmes.
• Mapping the MYP ATL across all subjects, providing students with smooth progression through the school.
• Setting agendas for collaborative planning and reflection which address vertical and horizontal articulation.
• Ensuring that MYP collaborative planning focuses on alignment of the unit planners to the daily instructional plan as it relates to the ATL skills, conceptual and contextual understanding.
• Implementing written curriculum to involve authentic learning which encourages student action and service.
Next Steps
· Community Feedback Survey for 5 Year Action Plan development
· Teacher Workgroups for IB Policy Revision, Collaborative Planning Process Development, MYP Curriculum and ATL Articulation.
· Development of Service Learning 

Semester 1 Failures:
   
	Principal Graves reported on the failure rates for the fall semester. Overall there was a 14.62% failure rate for core subjects and a 12.03% failure rate for the combined group of enrichment subjects (Fine Arts, LOTE, CTE). Within the core subjects for the first semester, English had a 14.78% failure rate, Math had an 11.88% failure rate, science had a 13.49% failure rate, and social studies had a 19% failure rate.


Course Changes for 2021/2022:

Principal Graves went over the course changes for the next school year.
· Offer more five-point credits for strands that have five-point credit options.
· The order of the recommended level of Mathematics will change Geometry back to tenth grade
· Social Studies will have AP Human Geo removed from a ninth grade option for World Geography. We will offer an on level recommended World Geography and then we will offer a pre IB World Geography for a five-point credit.
· Science will offer the Anatomy and Physiology as the recommended level course for all of eleventh grade and then Aquatic Science in twelfth grade.  We are adding a single year IB science sports exercise and health course.
· No changes to the CTE strands except that we have an advanced animal science course in twelfth grade.  That could serve as a year four science for students.
· Fine Arts will have one change, we will be adding IB music class (not finalized yet)


Motion to adjourn was called.   1st motion was made by Ms. Noble.  2nd motion was made by Mr. Shalin.  All  were in favor.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:22am

Next SDMC meeting:  May 19th at 7:30am
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